CSCC 
Minutes of January 27, 2010
Attendance: 
Present:  Diane Gruenberg, Mark Woodford, Wayne Heisler, Paula Rainey, Lindsay Gagliano, John Wintermute, Cedd Bautista, Samantha Ceponis, Manish Paliwal
Absent:  Caitlin McNelis

Excused:  Janice Vermeychuk, Magna Manetas, Jim Norfleet, Shri Rao, Anthony Conte
1. Minutes from the CSCC meeting on October 14, 2009 were approved.  CSS’s meetings scheduled for November 11, 2009 and December 9, 2009 were cancelled due to a lack of business.  There was no meeting scheduled for November 25, 2009 due to the Thanksgiving holiday.
2. Status of Travel Policy:  The committee referred to Manish Paliwal’s report to Steering dated November 4, 2009 where it was reported that the revised draft should be prepared by the Steering Committee’s January 20th meeting.   CSCC is working following the timeline so as to have the policy implemented by July 2010.  
Wayne Heisler spoke with Tom Mahoney, legal counsel for TCNJ.  This July date will most likely not happen.  Mr. Mahoney was receptive to the draft and has questions/suggestions that need to be addressed before the draft goes to Steering or the Board.  For instance, what is the history of this charge?  What are the policy and procedures to govern and implement the travel policy?  Where will this policy “live” on campus?  Will this be housed with the provost?  What types of travel does this policy specifically cover?   Overall, a structure needs to be set in place before the policy can be enforced and implemented.   Manish added his concern about the travel forms – who creates them because there seems to be lack of constancy.  Creating and administering forms are outside the realm of the committee; rather administration of such forms should be appropriately handled through the cabinet official. 
3. College Honor Code – Wayne referred to correspondence (e-mail) with CPP regarding the draft of an Honor Code for the College.  Members of CSCC heard from SGA that the draft was passed on to CPP.   CSCC would like to take the charge, as this falls under CSCC’s realm.   Janet Morrison responded that there is indeed a charge listed on the Status of Issues in Governance page on the governance web site (www.tcnj.edu/~steering).   “If CPP determines that there should be such a code, then the Committee on Students and Campus Community (CSCC) will be charged with recommending  the specifics of the code, including whether the SGA recommendation should be accepted as is or modified.”  
4. This lead to a discussion as to whether or not it was truly CPP’s responsibility to determine if there should or should not be such a code.  Diane stated there should be a code.  Also, what happens if CSCC believes there should be an honor code, but CPP determined there should not be a code?   Diane announced that Steering’s documents need to be reviewed every five years.  2010 is a review year.  She recommended that we reviewing this policy and make comments.  For instance, what is Steering’s role and how should Steering be operating as a committee?  CSCC can look at its own mission, as well as CPP’s mission.  Where do these two committees overlap? What language is each committee using in its charges?  Diane will send a link to the committee before next meeting. 
5. Standardizing Discipline Standards – Jim Norfleet and Nancy Freudenthal recommended that the committee invite Angela Chong, Associate Dean of Students to a future CSCC Meeting.  She could help us with this, and other CSCC topics.  At the same time, the meeting will be helpful to Angela in understanding what the committee does here on campus.  
6. Announcements:  Diane asked for a copy of the Faculty Senate Newsletter, which contained the report that Manish sent to the Steering Committee.  Last year, Lynne Bradley (then on CSCC) and Diane worked together on a report that was sent to both the Faculty and Staff Senate as a way to keep the message consistent.  Diane and Paula will make sure the message is consistent.   Paula is a member of the Staff Development and Recognition Council, who produces the Staff Senate newsletter.
Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, Feb 10, 2010, 1:30-2:50 pm, Social Sciences Building, 232.

Respectfully submitted by Paula Rainey


